Minutes for the Regular Meeting 
of January 8, 2015

HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT

PO BOX 158

24602 OLD OWEN RD

MONROE, WA 98272-0158

PHONE (360) 794-6900 FAX (360) 805-0616

E-MAIL  highlandwater@frontier.com
MINUTES FOR THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT ON THURSDAY, JANUARY 8, 2015
Call to order:
Commissioner Stonebridge announced that a quorum of the board was present and called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Commissioners present:
Donovan Sheppard, Richard Johnson, Ted Stonebridge

Staff and Contractors:
Ray Phelps; Susan Forbes; Susan Boyd from PACE
Visitors:
Cal Hansen, Katy Isaksen
Prior Minutes:
The Commissioners reviewed the minutes for the December 11, 2014 meeting. Cal questioned the non user rate discussion not being part of the minutes. The Commissioners had asked that it be placed on this meeting’s agenda instead so they could review the policy. Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Engineer:

   A. Comp Plan:
Susan Boyd answered questions from the Commissioners regarding what was still needed to finish up the Comp Plan. There was some discussion regarding maps, Friar Creek, CIP’s and the financial section in relation to a rate study. There should be a March or April wrap up.
   B. Rate Study:
Katy Isaksen attended to go through her proposal with the Commissioners. There was a question and answer period. The Commissioners had received two proposals. One from FCSG who did the previous studies and one from KI&A. After a brief discussion Commissioner Johnson made a motion to accept the proposal of KA&I to do a rate study for the District not to exceed $20,000.00. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. Ms. Isaksen will prepare an agreement to be signed at the next meeting. A resolution for the rate study will be prepared for the next meeting.
Field Supervisor:

A. Usage:
Unaccounted for usage for HWD for December was 13% and for Friar Creek it was 2%. 
B. Small Works:
The District published for the Small Works Roster. We will be joining MRSC as previously motioned but missed the deadline for January and will resubmit in April for June.

C. UEBT:
The insurance company performed a payroll audit and sent a letter to the District stating that we were in compliance with the requirements of the contract and the insurance company. The letter was given to the Commissioners.

D. Friar Creek:
The Field Supervisor had contacted DOH to get information regarding future hook ups in Friar Creek. There was some discussion.

Commissioners:


   A. Financials:
The financials for December were given to the Commissioners to review. There was some discussion.
   B. Engineering Agreement:
An engineering service agreement from PACE was presented to the Commissioners for signatures. Commissioner Johnson made a motion to accept the agreement from PACE. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
   C. Resolutions:
The following resolutions were presented to the Commissioners for approval:

Number



Title

2015-0354
Accepting the statement of qualifications from PACE as the engineering consultant for Highland Water District for 2015.
2015-0355
Approve and ratify the budget for 2015
2015-0356
Annual election of District Officers for 2015
Commissioner Sheppard made a motion to approve resolution 2015-0354 as written. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to approve resolution 2015-0355 as written. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. 
Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve resolution 2015-0356 as written. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

   E. Non User Rate:
The Commissioners asked to be given a copy of the policy in their packets to review for discussion at this meeting. There was some discussion as to why the policy was set as it was. Mr. Hanson asked about people that were not gone for 3 full months but will be gone 2 full months. Commissioner Johnson made a motion to add another line to the policy that stated other options would be considered by the Commissioners on a case by case basis if customers come to the Commissioners and present their case. Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. It was a consensus of the Board to allow Mr. Hanson to be on non user for this season. He will be gone two full months.
   F. Safe Deposit Box:
The safe deposit box was emptied by the field supervisor as directed by the Commissioners. There were vehicle titles, program discs, and backup discs. A fire safe was purchased for the District.
   G. Union:
There was some discussion regarding finishing up the contract. Commissioner Johnson will contact the rep to see what is needed to finish up. The Office Manager will as well.
   H. Visitor Question:
Mr. Hanson asked if the Office Manager had been appointed to the Board of SCCFOA. There was some discussion regarding what that involved.  
Vouchers:
Commissioner Sheppard made a motion to approve vouchers 5026 through 5035 in the amount of $5,091.95. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. Commissioner Sheppard made a motion to approve payroll for January in the amount of $14,872.90. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Next meeting:
The next regular meeting will be held on Thursday; February 12, 2015 at 7p.m. at the District office at 24602 Old Owen Rd, Monroe, WA 98272.

Concluded:
The meeting was concluded at 9:00pm January 8, 2015.
Approved:
February 12, 2015


   Attended__ Absent__


Ted Stonebridge, President



   Attended__ Absent__


Richard Johnson, Vice-President



   Attended__ Absent__


Donovan Sheppard, Secretary
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